Council Meeting Highlights
February 8, 2022

Council will support the Babas & Borshch event by providing a gold
sponsorship with the equivalent of in kind for the cost of the rental of
facilities with the balance of the $2500 going towards the PR items that
are needed for the event.

Council gave first, second and third reading to Bylaw 01-22, Library
Board.

Council accepted the Northern Lights Library System Board 0% levy
Increase in 2022.

Council rescinded the appointment of current Director of Emergency
Management, Herman Sieker, and Deputy Director of Emergency
Management, Scott Calder, and appointed Shane Milliken as Director of
Emergency Management and Herman Sieker and Colin Zyla as Deputy
Directors of Emergency Management.

Council appointed Darlene Chartrand, Tina Groszko, Stewart Hennig,
Richard Knowles and Raymond Ralph as members of the Assessment
Review Board for a term ending December 31, 2022.



Council appointed Raymond Ralph as Chair of the Assessment Review
Board for a term ending December 31, 2022.

Council appointed Gerryl Amorin as Clerk of the Assessment Review
Board for a term ending December 31, 2022.

Council directed Administration to plant a tree and place a leaf on the
Recognition Tree for each Town of Lamont resident who reaches the age
of 100 or greater.

Council accepted the Municipal Internship Program update as information.

Council accepted the Rock Chip Pilot Project as information in the
investigation of ways to enhance transportation service to Lamont
Residents.

Council accepted the COVID-19 Public Health Measures report as
information on how administration has researched and implemented
changes to follow current Alberta Health restrictions.

Council approved those members of council and senior administration
who wish to attend the Alberta Municipalities’ Spring Caucus to do so with
the expenses as per policy excluding hotels.

Council accepted the Capital Works Project — Evaluation Matrix update as
information.



